
Annex A         our ref : IA/00421/12 
 
1) A copy of DSA's policy which states that no driving test fee refund will be issued 
if a candidate cancels their test within three clear working days of their test date, 
even if the candidate isn't medically fit to take their test 
 
We released copies of our operational notices issued to staff on our driving test 
cancellation refund policy in response to another Freedom of Information (FoI) request.  
We published the response to that FoI request on our website, which you can find at 
http://www.dft.gov.uk/foi/dsa-ia0028412/. This was published on 26 June 2012. 
 
The operational notices found at the above link detail our driving test refund policy where a 
candidate cancels their test within three clear working days of their test date because they 
aren’t medically fit to take their test.   
 
This information is therefore exempt under section 21 (information accessible by other 
means) of the FoIA.  A copy of this exemption in full can be found at Annex B. 
 
You should note that: 
 

 Regulation 36 of the Motor Vehicles (Driving Licences) Regulations 1999 [as 
amended] states that candidates must give three clear working days notice to 
cancel a driving test without losing their fee.  In line with the coalition government’s 
efficiency agenda, we decided to enforce strictly this piece of legislation from 1 June 
2011.   

 we did let stakeholders know of the decision to fully implement the piece of 
legislation referred to above.  We released information on how we informed 
stakeholders about this issue as part of a response to another FoI request.  You 
can find a copy of this response on our website at http://www.dft.gov.uk/foi/dsa-
ia0003312/.  This was published on 15 June 2012. 

 
 
The information supplied to you continues to be protected by copyright. You are 
free to use it for your own purposes, including for private study and non-
commercial research, and for any other purpose authorised by an exception in 
current copyright law. Documents (except photographs) can be also used in the UK 
without requiring permission for the purposes of news reporting. Any other re-use, 
for example commercial publication, would require the permission of the copyright 
holder.  
 
Most documents supplied by the Driving Standards Agency will be protected by 
Crown Copyright. Most Crown copyright information can be re-used under the Open 
Government Licence (http://www.nationalarchives.gov.uk/doc/open-government-
licence/). For information about the OGL and about re-using Crown Copyright 
information please see The National Archives website -
http://www.nationalarchives.gov.uk/information-management/uk-gov-licensing-
framework.htm .  
 
Copyright in other documents may rest with a third party. For information about 
obtaining permission from a third party see the Intellectual Property Office’s 
website at www.ipo.gov.uk. 
 



 
 
 


